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Thursday June 23 2022 

Dear Families & Friends of St. Paul’s, 

Well, we’ve made it through Term 2, Semester 1 and half of the school year! 

A most sincere “Thank you” to all of you for persisting through a steady stream of positive COVID 

cases, sneezes, sniffles & coughs; it’s that time of the year - an ideal time to take a well-earned rest. 

I hope you all manage to find some time for yourselves over the holiday period - to rest, reenergise & 

just stop! I am very much sensing that we are all tired, fighting colds or the flu and just needing to stop 

for a while.  

This is what holidays are for – even if it’s just stopping at home, having a ‘PJ Day’ or sleeping in really 

late! Whatever your plans are, I hope they include looking after ‘you’! 

Thank you again for keeping your children at home when they have been unwell; it has meant that 

the spread of colds, the flu and COVID-19 have been very limited. I was speaking with a principal 

colleague last week, who had over 200 children away on a single day a few weeks ago – mostly with 

COVID; our daily average has been well below that at approximately 30-35 children, 2-5 with COVID. 

Have a safe & rest-filled holiday everyone! 

Denis. 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 



OUR CHURCH BEGAN 

On Sunday June 5 the church celebrated the Feast of Pentecost. Pentecost is the day the Holy Spirit 

descended on the disciples. At his Ascension, Jesus reassured Mary and the Apostles that he would 

send them the Holy Spirit, to continue his work.  

The liturgical colour for the day is red; we see the priest wearing red on Pentecost Sunday. Pentecost 

occurs 50 days after Easter. It is the very last day of the Easter season! 

Pentecost is the Church’s Birthday! We consider Pentecost as being the Church’s birthday because this 

is the day the Holy Spirit came down and filled the Apostles with the gifts they needed to lead the 

Church!  

The Seven Gifts of the Holy Spirit are wisdom, understanding, counsel, fortitude, knowledge, piety and 

fear of the Lord 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURES - STUDENT FREE DAYS: TERM 3 

MACS have allowed us to have two school closures / student free days next term, the first being day 

1 of Term 3, Monday July 11 and the second on Friday August 5. On Monday July 11 the staff team 

will be working on the Intervention Framework, a whole-school teacher-team approach to support 

all children to be the best they can be across all aspects of school life. On Friday July 5 the staff team 

will again be working on preparing for our 2022 School Improvement Review, focussing on Learning 

& Teaching and Leadership & Management.  

 

 

  



CHILD SAFETY 

As advertised in previous newsletters, the eleven new Child Safe Standards will come into effect in all 

Victorian schools, next week on Friday July 1.  

The standards are as follows: 

• Standard 1 – Organisations establish a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and 

unique identities and experiences of Aboriginal children and young people are respected and 

valued  

• Standard 2 – Child safety and wellbeing is embedded in organisational leadership, 

governance and culture  

• Standard 3 – Children and young people are empowered about their rights, participate in 

decisions affecting them and are taken seriously 

• Standard 4 – Families and communities are informed, and involved in promoting child safety 

and wellbeing 

• Standard 5 – Equity is upheld and diverse needs respected in policy and practice 

• Standard 6 – People working with children and young people are suitable and supported to 

reflect child safety and wellbeing values in practice 

• Standard 7 – Processes for complaints and concerns are child focused 

• Standard 8 – Staff and volunteers are equipped with the knowledge, skills and awareness to 

keep children and young people safe through ongoing education and training 

• Standard 9 – Physical and online environments promote safety and wellbeing while 
minimising the opportunity for children and young people to be harmed 

• Child Safe Standard 10 – Implementation of the Child Safe Standards is regularly reviewed 
and improved 

• Standard 11 – Policies and procedures document how the organisation is safe for children 
and young people  

St. Paul’s has been working since Semester 2 of 2021, to begin to embed the standards into our way 
of being and working together, to ensure the safety of all children in our care.  

We have also been very deliberate & strategic in making sure the children are part of this process, 
giving them a ‘voice’ in making sure they know what is being done to keep them safe and how they 
can contribute to what is being done as well. 

 

  



S.R.C. - STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL UPDATE 

Our Student Representative Council (Year 3: Emily Williams & Andrew Dinh, Year 4: Genevieve Hoang 

& Parker Arandez, Year 5: Dante Shearer & Sienna Renda and Year 6: Georgia Cauchi & Noah Ng) 

have been very busy this term. They have proven to be passionate, creative, committed, organised 

and good at communicating.  

Their responsibilities have been but are not limited to:  

• sharing in decisions on school issues (e.g. school facilities, student resources) 

• building relationships and school community spirit (i.e. lunchtime activities) 

• responding to student concerns and needs (i.e. tackling issues such as racism, bullying, etc.)  

• bringing about changes in our school community and wider community (i.e. Student Action 

Teams, raising & donating money to worthy causes, etc.) 

Two of the projects they are currently working on are the replacement of & reinstating of our school 

flagpole at the front of the school hall, with 3 poles flying the school flag, the Australian flag & the 

indigenous flag; and, the supply & installation of 5 totem poles (with indigenous art work / patterning) 

to remind us all of our St. Paul’s ‘Behaviour Purpose Statement’, “At St. Paul’s Primary School we 

always Try our best, Act Responsibly, Respect Others and Stay Safe” 

 

 



PARENTS GROUP UPDATE 

At the Parents Group Meeting of Tuesday June 14, a number of events & activities were planned for 

Term 3 & 4, as well as the purchase of resources for the school were agreed to; they are as follows: 

• Fathers Day Stall 

• Tony’s Pies Fundraiser 

• Footy Fever Day & Sausage Sizzle Meal Deal  

• 3 New Flagpoles 

• 5 Totem Poles 

• 30 Chromebooks & Trolley 

The school is immensely grateful for the Parents Group support, funding and opportunities planned 

& provided for the children. 

The next Parents Group Meeting will be held on Tuesday July 19, at 6.30 pm in the staffroom. 

 

 

 

TO OUR VIETNAMESE FAMILIES 

Please check the advertisement further into the newsletter, searching for actors of Vietnamese-

Australian background, to act in a new Australian feature film titled, ‘Farewell to Old England’.  

This is a paid job and no previous acting experience is required. This could be the start of a career in 

acting! 



eLEARNING 

It is our great hope & definite intention to continue to develop eLearning at St. Paul’s over Semester 

2 (Terms 3 & 4). A new website is currently under construction and will hopefully be launched in the 

first half of Term 3. 

eNEWS (the newsletter) is due for a new look. Chantelle Rinaldis has been doing some design work, 

to provide us with a smart new look for our newsletter. Lookout for the change early next term. And 

“Thank you”, Chantelle. 

We have ordered another 30 Chromebooks from our suppliers, bringing our 1-to-1 program down to 

Year 2. It is our hope that the budget will allow us to purchase another 30 in Term 3 and a further 30 

in Term 4. This should mean we have one Chromebook for every child in the school by the end of the 

year. 

Digital technologies are powerful learning tools for our children, who need to live & learn in a digital 

world. It is marvellous that so many families have access to these technologies in the home; all we ask 

of you is to be sure to raise your children as safe & informed cyber citizens. 

 

 

RESPONSE TO INTERVENTION (RTI) AT ST. PAUL’S  

As a learning & teaching community St. Paul’s is always working to ensure best outcomes for its 
students. We are committed to best teaching practice and the delivery of a curriculum that is rich in 
learning experiences, as well working to ensure rigorous standards and expectations are in place 
across all year levels. 

So that every child is encouraged & supported to learn to the best of their abilities, regular 
assessments, analysis of data collected, the setting of realistic & achievable goals and the strategic & 
targeted selection of interventions, all form part of our planning & programming to ensure every child 
is supported & encouraged in their learning. 

Response To Intervention (RTI) aims to identify struggling students early on and give them the 
support they need to thrive in school. The word intervention is key to understanding what RTI is all 
about. Our goal at St. Paul’s is to intervene, or step in, and start helping before a student falls behind. 

Simply put, Response to Intervention (RTI) is a framework for implementing proactive data-driven 
decision making. It provides teachers with better, more timely information about students in order to 
improve student learning and performance. 

Simply, ‘Response To Intervention’ (RTI) refers to a process that emphasises how well students 
respond to changes in instruction. The essential elements of an RTI approach are: the provision of 
scientific, research-based instruction and interventions in general education; monitoring and 



measurement of student progress in response to the instruction and interventions; and use of these 
measures of student progress to shape instruction and make educational decisions. 

 The core features of the RTI process are as follows: 

•  High quality, research-based instruction and behavioural support in general education. 

• Universal (school-wide or system-wide) screening of learning and behaviour in order to determine 
which students need closer monitoring or additional interventions. 

• Multiple tiers (see below) of increasingly intense scientific, research-based interventions & instruction 
that are matched to student need. 

• Use of a collaborative approach (staff meetings, professional learning team meetings, facilitated 
planning sessions, end-of-term planning days, student free days) by school staff for development, 
implementation, and monitoring of the intervention process. 

• Continuous monitoring (staff meetings, professional learning team meetings, facilitated planning 
sessions, end-of-term planning days, student free days) of student progress during the interventions, 
using objective information to determine if students are meeting goals. 

• Follow-up measures providing information that the intervention was implemented as intended and 
with appropriate consistency. 

• Documentation of parent involvement throughout the process. 

It is our hope & intention that introducing RTI at St. Paul’s will ensure that every child is strategically 
supported in their learning and achieves to the best of their ability.   

 



TERM 3 DATES & EVENTS 

TERM 2 2022: MONDAY JULY 11 – FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 16 

 

• Monday July 11:  School Closure – Student Free Day 1, Intervention Framework 

• Monday July 11 – Friday July 15: NAIDOC Week 

• Wednesday July 13: P-6 NAIDOC Week Incursion – Modern Australian Dance & Culture 

• Thursday July 14: Parent-Teacher Learning Conversations  

• Monday July 18: Prep to Year 2 ‘Inform & Empower’ Cybersafety Session 

• Tuesday July 19: Parents Group Meeting 

• Thursday July 21: Year 2 Excursion – Melbourne Zoo  

• Monday July 25: Years 3-6 ‘Inform & Empower’ Cybersafety Sessions 

• Tuesday July 26: Wonders of Living Program – Session C, Years 5 & 6 and Parents 

• Wednesday July 27: Year 4 Excursion – IMAX & Melbourne Museum 

• Thursday July 28: Year 5 AC Parent-Teacher Learning Conversations 

• Friday July 29: Year 1 & Year 6 Excursion – Melbourne Zoo 

• Wednesday August 3: Years 3 – 6 Incursion – Wellbeing, Cybersafety & Bullying 

• Friday August 5: School Closure – Student Free Day 2: School Improvement Review 

• Monday August 22 – Friday August 26: Book Week – ‘Dreaming With Eyes Open’ 

• Monday August 29 – Friday September 16: MACS School Improvement Survey open 

• Monday August 29: Year 1 & Year 2 Excursion – Melbourne Aquarium 

• Thursday September 1 & Friday September 2: Fathers Day Stall 

• Friday September 2: Prep to Year 2 Incursion – Shoelaces 

• Monday September 5: School Improvement Review Day 1 

• Wednesday September 7: School Improvement Review Day 2 

• Wednesday September 14: Year 4 Incursion – Arts Centre 

• Friday September 16: Last day of Term 3 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 

  



 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

 

  



 


